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ADOPTION OF THE PROPOSED TAX RA TE: Consider and act on a proposed tax rate for 
FY 2015-2016 and placement of a proposal to adopt the proposed tax rate on the agenda of a 
future meeting. 

Mr. Weeks presented agenda item 8( e) regarding the placement of a proposal to adopt the 
proposed tax rate on the agenda of a future meeting. Mr. Weeks stated that the Collin County 
Effective Tax Rate is 0.339538 and the Proposed Tax Rate for Fairview in2015-2016 is the same 
as the current year at 0.359999. Mr. Weeks further explained that the Council is scheduled to 
meet on Thursday, August 6 for a special Town Council Meeting for a Budget Work Session. 
Mr. Weeks stated that the Maintenance and Operation portion of the tax rate is .225858 and the 
debt portion is .134141 . Mr. Weeks stated that the process for budgeting would be similar to 
what was done last year and that a roll call vote is needed to place a proposal to adopt the tax rate 
of 0.359999 on a future agenda to take action at that time. 

Councilmember Lessner made a motion to place the proposed tax rate of O .3 59999 on the agenda 
of a future meeting. Councilmember Samuels seconded with the following Councilmembers 
voting in the affirmative: Councilmember Adler, Councilmember O'Reilly, Mayor Culbertson 
and Councilmember Powell. 

PUBLIC HEARINGS ON THE PROPOSED TAX RATE: Consider and act on a resolution 
scheduling public hearings on the Town of Fairview proposed tax rate. 

Mr. Weeks presented agenda item 8 (f), he explained that this resolution puts in place the time, 
date and location for the two required public hearings on the proposed tax rate . Mr. Weeks stated 
that the hearings are to be held Tuesday, August 18, 2015 at 6 p.m. and Tuesday, August 25, 
2015 at 6 p.m., both in the Council Chambers of 372 Town Place in Fairview. Mr. Weeks stated 
that if the tax rate is adopted at these meetings, then the anticipated date of adoption is 
September 1, 2015. 

Councilmember Powell made a motion to schedule the public hearings on the Town of Fairview 
proposed tax rate for August 18 and August 25, 2015 with an effective date of September 1, 
2015. Councilmember Lessner seconded the motion and the motion was unanimously approved 

Town Manager Couch pointed out that an additional budget work session would be held on 
Thursday, August 6, allowing three upcoming opportunities to discuss the budget before 
potentially approving it at the regularly scheduled September Town Council Meeting. 

CITIZEN'S INPUT: 

Catherine Ponder, 970 Foxdale, stated that she is proud of the Council for listening to the 
residents requesting changes regarding proposed developments, particularly for the Bluebird 
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